BWSRC Board Minutes
June 6th 2013

Present: Dan Callahan, Anne Deutmeyer, Janel Dochterman, Jim Hannan, Linnae Hartwig, Joan Schrum and Jean Wenisch Tom Neff, Chris Carsello, 

Absent: Jeff Rogers, Chamaine Snell

Meeting was called to order at 8:00 p.m. by Callahan

Maintenence update: slides were inspected, sewer pip repaired, all concrete work is done.  Painting around the perimeter of the pool is not yet complete, but will be done by the end of June.  There is a shelf by the freezer that needs to be hung. 
Tennis-Swing and Swim combined swimming and tennis lessons have been well received and tennis revenues are up $1,500 from last year. Neff noted needs of the tennis program are dry erase board and ladder. 
Swimming lessons for levels 1-4 have been reduced to 45 minutes.   There are 103 Swim Team participants: down from 107 last season. 
Staffing during inclement weather was addressed, and the pool will be closed if the air temperature is less than 60 degrees. Initially, the staff was not charging the correct fees for babysitter ($50) and guest passes ($5). This has since been remedied. 
Technology: A motion to purchase a tablet and WIFI connectivity was made by Hartwig and second by Deutmeyer.  A purchase not to exceed $300 for the tablet and estimated $150 for WIFI access was passed. 
Membership: Duetmeyer noted there were 7 forfeitures in 2012 and there have been 10 this season: four of which were contested.  Duetmeyer suggested that in the future, similar to the insurance waiver, the forfeiture policy be posted on the web and you will have to check a box during registration to confirm willingness to comply with the policy.  A member has been given the option to purchase a one year guest pass as a conciliatory position by the board.  

Social noted Casino night will be June 22nd, and also will hold a Father’s Day potluck, and Family night on June 16th. 

Callahan adjourned the meeting at 9:20 p.m.

Minutes submitted by Wenisch

